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Since 22 June 2020 the Spanish “state of alarm” has been lifted. 
The general situation is as follows:
-Land borders are only opened for entry to Spanish nationals, Spanish citizens, cross-border workers, embassy members and commercial cargoes. All non-EU-nationalities are not allowed to transit across EU borders by road. Sea and air borders remain open otherwise with restricted frequency of voyages and flights.
-Spanish ports remain operative for cargo vessels and commercial operations, irrespective of their nationality or last scale port. Cruise vessels can access to ports with no passengers on board.
-Regular port services such as pilotage, mooring, towage and repairs continue operating normally. Port State Control inspections are resumed from 22nd June, after three months interrupted. 

About the crew changes and repatriation, it continues working on normal conditions following EU Commission recommendation:
-Passport and Seaman Book.
-Arrival and departure crew list.
-E-tickets. Confirmed flights for the crew along with e-tickets due to until the crew does not have confirmed flights she/he cannot embark/disembark.
-Vessel´s Mater´s declaration.
In case of any crew reported COVID-19 case, the vessel is required to notify the Authorities 24 hours before arrival. After all documentation is duly reported and analysed by Authorities, sanitary officers may arrange medical test on board and instruct further measures depending on the particular situation. 
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